
 

 

 

 

Route 10 (Colonial Trail East) and 
Route 617 (Bacon’s Castle Trail / White Marsh 

Road) Intersection Improvements 

Surry County 
Citizen Comment Opportunity / Notice of Willingness 

www.virginiadot.org/route10-baconscastle 
Review information and provide comments about a proposed project to improve the intersection of Route 10 
(Colonial Trail East) and Route 617 (Bacon’s Castle Trail / White Marsh Road) in Surry County. The purpose 
of the project is to improve safety and traffic operations by building left turn lanes on Route 10 (Colonial Trail 
East) and a right turn lane on Route 617 (Bacon’s Castle Trail). Improvements will also increase sight distance 
at the intersection for crossing traffic. The project is from 0.135 mile east to 0.277 mile west of the intersection, 
for a project length of 0.412 mile. 

Citizens are invited to learn more by viewing the project website for the Route 10 and Route 617 Intersection 
Improvements project at www.virginiadot.org/route10-baconscastle and to submit comments using the 
linked online form. Public comments will be received from October 28 through November 6, 2020. 

If there are concerns that cannot be satisfied through this on-line process, VDOT is willing to hold a public 
hearing. You may request a public hearing be held by sending a written request to Mr. Kenneth McKinna, 
Virginia Department of Transportation, 7511 Burbage Drive, Suffolk, VA 23435 on or prior to November 11, 
2020. If a request for public hearing is received, notice of date, time and place of hearing or virtual opportunity 
will be posted. 

Project information and National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) documentation in the form of a 
Programmatic Categorical Exclusion (PCE) is available as part of the online materials or by appointment at 
VDOT”s Hampton Roads District Office located at 7511 Burbage Drive, Suffolk, VA 23435, 757-956-3271, 
TTY/TDD 711 Please call ahead to make arrangements for personnel to share more information or answer 
your questions. 

VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all programs and activities in accordance with Title 
VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. If you need more information in regards to your civil rights on 
this project or need special assistance for persons with disabilities or limited English proficiency, contact 
Mr. Kenneth McKinna, Project Manager at 757-956-3271, TTY/TDD 711. 

State Project: 0010-090-752 Federal Project: STP-0905 (029) UPC: 111789 
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